

TEST 18

Chọn từ (ứng với A hoặc B, C, D) có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với ba từ còn lại:

1. A. remote B. relax C. reputation D. respond
2. A. watched B. looked C. stopped D. polluted

Chọn từ (ứng với A hoặc B, C, D) ứng với từ có trọng âm chính nhấn vào âm tiết có vị trí khác.

3. A. invent B. remain C. exchange D. gather
4. A. material B. minority C. dormitory D. experience

Chọn phương án đúng (ứng với A hoặc B, C, D) để hoàn thành mỗi câu sau:

5. What is the _____ going to be like tomorrow? Will it rain?
A. condition B. weather C. climate D. temperature
6. TV viewers can enjoy various interesting programs just by selecting the right _____.
A. ways B. channels C. forms D. routes
7. We have to _____ the natural resources because they are nearly used up.
A. serve B. pollute C. waste D. conserve
8. Energy-saving bulbs should be used to _____ electricity.
A. buy B. waste C. save D. spend
9. Thanks to the _____ of the Internet, we can now get access to electric newspapers
A. develop B. developing C. developed D. development
10. The journey to the county is very _____.
A. interest B. interests C. interesting D. interested
11. They like Asian food _____ is sold in that market.
A. who B. which C. where D. whose
12. I suggest _____ sheets with a simple printed page for drafting.
A. keep B. to keep C. kept D. keeping
13. _____ there was a storm, we decided to postpone our trip.
A. Although B. Because C. Despite D. So
14. She asked me how _____ use English in the future.
A. I will B. I can C. I would D. I have to
15. May I borrow your dictionary? I want to _____ this word.
A. take up B. go up C. look up D. come up
16. If Ba _____ here tomorrow, I will call you.
A. come B. comes C. came D. will come
17. His uncle _____ for the car factory since 1995.
A. worked B. was working C. has worked D. is working
18. The Marconi family. _____ to the United States thirty years ago.
A. comes B. came C. has come D. was coming
19. The church _____ about 100 years ago.
A. is built B. was built C. will be built D. has been built
20. Your sister works in a foreign company, _____ she?
A. isn't B. didn't C. wasn't D. doesn't

Chọn phương án (A hoặc B, C, D) ứng với từ/cụm từ có gạch chân cần phải sửa:

21. Are you interested about learning English?
A B C D
22. Even though Mary is a European, but she enjoys Tet holiday in Vietnam.
A B C D
23. English people speak very quick, perhaps that's why I can't understand them.
A B C D
24. Where are the photos which John took them at the Christmas party?
A B C D

Chọn phương án đúng nhất cho các tình huống giao tiếp sau:

25. - Nam: That's an excellent picture you have painted, Mai! - Mai: _____.
A. It's not bad B. not at tall C. It's nice of you to say so D. Congratulation
26. Mai: "I think we should turn off all the fans before leaving the classroom." Linda: "_____"
A. That's a good idea. B. No, thanks. C. How far? D. Do you like it?

Chọn phương án đúng (ứng với A hoặc B, C, D) để hoàn thành các câu sau:

27. He doesn't have a stylist tie and he wants to have one very much. He wishes _____.
A. to had had a stylist tie. B. that he has a stylist tie.
C. he had a stylist tie. D. he will have a stylist tie.

28. If you took more exercise, _____.
 A. you will feel unhealthy B. you would feel healthier
 C. you won't feel healthier D. you will feel healthy

Chọn phương án (A hoặc B, C, D) ứng với câu có nghĩa gần nhất với mỗi câu cho sẵn:

29. "I'm leaving here for Hue tomorrow." She said.
 A. She said she was leaving there for Hue the following day.
 B. She said I was leaving there for Hue the following day.
 C. She said she was leaving here for Hue the following day.
 D. She said she was leaving there for Hue tomorrow.
30. He wrote the report in half an hour.
 A. The report is written in half an hour B. The report was written in half an hour
 C. The report were written in half an hour D. The report wrote in half an hour.

Đọc kĩ đoạn văn sau và chọn phương án đúng (ứng với A hoặc B, C, D) cho mỗi chỗ trống:

Mount Everest is the highest mountain in the world. It is in the Himalayan Mountains (31) _____ Nepal and China, and it is 8,900 meters high. Sir Edmund Hillary from New Zealand and Tenzing Norgay from Nepal were the first people ever (32) _____ Mount Everest. They climbed it in 1953. Men from several (33) _____ countries climbed it after that.

Junko Tabei, a Japanese from Hokkaido, was the first woman to make a difficult climb. A Tokyo Newspaper – Television Company organized the climb in 1975. They (34) _____ fifteen women from mountaineering clubs to go to Nepal. The group climbed for several days. However, the heavy ice and snow injured ten of the women. They had to stop climbing. The other five continue.

Only Ms. Tabei was able to climb the last 70 meters. She was standing (35) _____ top of the world.

31. A. at B. in C. with D. between
 32. A. to climb B. climb C. climbing D. climbed
 33. A. difference B. differ C. different D. differently
 34. A. choose B. chose C. chosen D. choosing
 35. A. on B. at C. from D. in

Đọc kĩ đoạn văn sau và chọn phương án đúng (ứng với A hoặc B, C, D) cho mỗi câu hỏi:

Water pollution is the contamination of bodies of water such as lakes, rivers, oceans, and groundwater (the water beneath the Earth's surface). It is one of the most serious types of pollution. Water pollution can have many different causes. Factories dump industrial waste into lakes and rivers. Sewage from households is another cause. Farms using pesticides to kill insects and herbicides to kill weeds can also lead to water pollution. These factors cause 'point source' pollution while pollutants from stormwater and the atmosphere result in 'non-point source' pollution. Water pollution can have dramatic effects. In many poor nations, there are frequent outbreaks of cholera and other diseases because of people drinking untreated water. Humans can even die if they drink **contaminated** water. Polluted water also causes the death of aquatic animals such as fish, crabs, or birds. Other animals eat these dead animals and may also get sick. In addition, herbicides in water can kill aquatic plants and cause further damage to the environment.

36. What is the best title of the passage?
 A. The least serious kind of pollution B. The positive effects which pollution cause
 C. Water pollution D. The solutions of pollution
37. Which of the following is correct according to the passage?
 A. Polluted water is one of the least serious types of pollution
 B. The causes of water pollution are completely similar.
 C. Aquatic animals also die due to water pollution
 D. Pesticides are used in farming to kill fish and aquatic animals
38. Which of the following are **NOT correct** according to the passage?
 A. Water pollution can have many different causes
 B. Factories dump industrial waste into lakes and rivers
 C. Farms using pesticides to kill insects and herbicides to kill aquatic animals
 D. Sewage from households is another cause
39. What can be inferred about water pollution from the passage?
 A. The main causes and serious effects come from water pollution
 B. It will be solved in the future
 C. People find out good solutions for this pollution
 D. It doesn't cause severe problems for our life.
40. What does the word "**contaminated**" mean?
 A. effected B. polluted C. caused D. killed